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Wednesday 18 June 2025 
The revised Saxilby with Ingleby Neighbourhood Plan (2025) has been submitted to WLDC. They 

have advised that SPC Neighbourhood plan is progressing to the Regulation 16 stage of the 

neighbourhood planning process shortly. Once the Neighbourhood Plan has reached Regulation 

16, it becomes a material consideration in the determination of planning applications. While it 

doesn't carry full statutory weight yet, decision-makers must consider it alongside other planning 

policies (like the Local Plan and National Planning Policy Framework).  

 

1. Saxilby with Ingleby Planning and Development Committee Terms of Reference (3.31) 

states that the Neighbourhood Plan should be used for any comments on planning 

applications. 

 

2. At Regulation 16 stage, to ensure the community remains well-informed, it is proposed the 

parish council website is updated to reflect the plan’s current status. This should include: 

a. Notification that the plan is at Regulation 16 

b. A link to the consultation hosted by WLDC 

c. Details of how residents and stakeholders can respond 

d. The deadline for submissions. 

 

Keeping this information current helps encourage participation and demonstrates the council’s 

commitment to supporting the neighbourhood planning process. 

Recommendations 

For Planning Committee to note the update and agree actions 1 and 2: 

 

1. The Neighbourhood Plan should be used for any comments on planning applications. 

 

2. Update the parish council website to reflect the plan’s current status to include: 
a. Notification that the plan is at Regulation 16 

b. A link to the consultation hosted by WLDC 

c. Details of how residents and stakeholders can respond 

d. The deadline for submissions. 

 

 

 

Elizabeth Hillman 

NDP Steering (Working) Group Chair 


